
Intergroup Chair District 6 David J. (Kauai)  

Kauai intergroup is alive and well. We have an active treasurer and bank account. Our telephone 
line 808-245-6677, literature inventory, and committee are in order. Of the groups on Kauai less 
than 30% participate at any given juncture. Our goal, of course, is to provide the groups a forum 
to join. Most meetings are currently virtual. We have pockets of in-person meetings. All 
meetings are listed on our website kauaiaa.org. We are currently acquiring committee alts. to 
maintain a working order as well as grooming for the future. Inquiries are welcome. We look 
forward to the Inform the Delegate assembly. There is nothing further at this time.Sincerely, 
David M. Johnson D6 IG chair  

January 8, 2021 
East Hawai’i Intergroup  

Aloha and Happy 2021 Everyone!! Thank you to Area 17 for a great Assembly. Thank you 
District 11 for your hospitality and great co-hosts!  

We just had our elections in December, so I am very new to the position and will try my best. . .  

At the election, all officer positions were filled: Co-Chair is Nivan A., Recording Secretary is 
Patty, Corresponding Secretary is Glenda, and Treasurer is Erika G. Jane B. continues as 
Literature Chair and maintains a healthy stock of AA literature and a bit of Grapevine, as well as 
doing a great job of personally delivering orders. Kirk G. is continuing as Hotline Chairpersons 
keeping the line answered 24/7 by awesome volunteers and the 12th Step Call List is maintained 
by him as well. Our Webmaster will remain Jim M. while Erika G. will keep the online meeting 
schedule updated.  

At this time, we will continue to meet virtually on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 5:30 p.m. All 
are invited to attend.  

Group contributions and literature sales are down while many of the groups are not meeting face- 
to-face. We will be investigating alternative contribution processes.  

We’re looking forward to holding more virtual events this coming year. The next planned event 
is the ‘Delegate Report Back’.  

We’re also encouraging groups to provide virtual ID #’s & passwords for the meeting schedule. 
I’m looking forward to reaching out to groups to get them involved in IG meetings & activities. 
Loved the idea of “Virtual Caravans” to meetings!  

Thank you for allowing me to be of service,                                                                                      
Fellow members of area 17 AA, we thank you for inviting Kauai Intergroup to participate at the 
assembly.                                                                                                                                            

Roxanne Z. 
East Hawai’I Intergroup Chairperson  


